6/11/2024

El Dorado Gun Club Officers & Board Meeting
The BreakRoom, 4131 S Shingle Road, Shingle Springs

Opened: 4:00 PM Adjourned: 4:21 PM

Officers Present: Dave Longcor, President; Bob St.Amour, Vice President; Sharon Denton, Secretary; Sandra Longcor,
Treasurer

Board Present: Bart Petterle, Tony Garcia, Doug Becker, David Richter, Charlie Freeland, Fred Librach,
Members/Guests: 6
Quorum: Yes.

Minutes: The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to waive the reading and accept the minutes for the
5/14/2024 meeting as previously emailed to all officers and board of directors.

President’s Report: Dave reported an update on the shotgun range. We have received a request for funding from
Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board. According to Lee Smith, our legal counsel, this is new but not
unexpected. Due to California budget constraints, this bureaucracy is charging for this oversight of our range.

| will be asking the board’s approval to sign the CVRWQCB’s Acknowledgment of Receipt of Oversight Cost
Reimbursement Account Letter. This document is holding up their report to Central Unified Program Agencies. The
motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote for Dave Longcor, President, to sign the Acknowledgement and return
to CVRWQCB and commitment to $3680.00 for cleanup oversight.

| talked with Lee Smith and shared my building frustration and the fact of our diminishing funds. We agreed that it is
time to stop being timid with the county and start pushing them. We need to be more aggressive before they bleed us
dry. Upon return of the Acknowledgment, | will request a prompt response to El Dorado Gun Club and El Dorado
County. Lee Smith will be contacting the county to suggest “that we have jumped through all of your hoops”. As soon
the county receives this report, please let’s move on and come to a decision.

Vice President & Senior Range Manager Report (SRM): Bob reported that the lower range is running well. The
El Dorado County Sheriff’s Department has taken extra days but that has not impacted the fees collected.

Secretary’s Report: No report. A big thank you to Sandra for taking the minutes while | was out-of-town.

Treasurer’s Report: The following are the balances for our accounts as of 3/31/2024:

Checking Account $30,819.36
Savings Account $70,240.98
EV Account S 5,134.98
USPSA Account S 5,199.02
EDSS (Steel) $ 2,303.97

Funds spent on Legal and Environmental fees (and we are not done) = $40,211.59.

Pistol/Rifle Range RM: See Vice President’s report.



Trap Range RM: Sadly, no report

Old Business:  Charlie reported there is more excavating to be done on the rifle range. June 29, 2024, the range will be
closed to work on the drainpipe.

New Business: No report.
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. Thanks to all attendees for coming to the meeting.

Next meeting: 7/9/2024, 4:00 PM SHARP. Location: The BreakRoom, Shingle Springs.



